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A Message from our Principal  

College Vision  

ôBenalla P-12 College ensures that every child learns and is prepared 

for the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high 

expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

DATES-FAITHFULL ST 

CAMPUS  

Last day this Thursday 

November 25  

3.00pm -5.00pm  
 

Orders can also be placed 

over the phone and 

delivered to your campus.  

Call Judds Yarrawonga on  

5744 1269 for any further 

details  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Now that restrictions are starting to ease it is feeling a bit more like ônormalõ than it 

has in some time. Masks are no longer required for secondary staff and students 

and density limits have gone. This makes our end of year graduations and 

celebrations more inclusive and enjoyable for everyone.  

Parents of secondary students would have received information about the Year 7

-11 presentation night on Wednesday December 8 th . This is the first time we have 

done this together and I am looking forward to a great opportunity to recognise 

and acknowledge the work of all of our secondary students. Please come along 

if you can, to see these amazing students receive their awards. The event will be 

held in our stadium off Helms Court.  

Our other major events for the end of year ð including the Year 12 Graduation, 

Grade 6 Graduation and Waller and Avon assemblies ð will also be able to cater 

for parents and relatives. We do require all visitors to provide evidence of 

vaccination so please make sure you have that in place before the date.  

Of course, masks are still required for all students in Grade 3 -6 and primary staff. 

This is in place in recognition of the fact that students of that age group are 

unable to be vaccinated yet. We have recently purchased some school masks 

and each student in Grade 3 -6 will be given one of these for use. Please keep an 

eye out in your childõs bag for these.  

Just a final note on attendance at school. Attending school every day is 

important for all students all of the time. Given the year we have had, it is even 

more important that students are in class with their teachers. I understand there 

are still some anxieties around coming to school and this may be having an 

impact on student attendance. However, the school has lots of supports in place 

if you need any help in this area. Please reach out if you need any support with 

school attendance and one of our amazing wellbeing or office staff can contact 

you to discuss the issue.  

Tony Clark  

Executive Principal.  

Our College  

Values  
 

Respect  

 

Responsibility  

 

High Expectations  

 

Integrity  

Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October ð Friday 17th December  



Attendance Awards 

Avon Street Campus News  

Wombat Stew  

Students of the Week  

     Term 4 dates, Monday 4th October ð Friday 17th December  

Huge Congratulations to Ms  Hudsonõs 

class who were this weeks 

attendance champions with 98% 

class attendance!!  

Pictured right are our Avon Students of 

the Week: Hayden, Michael, Charlie, 

Emily, Estella and Jaxon  

Students in Grade 1/2 have been learning about procedure writing. They enjoyed writing a procedure on how to 

make their own Wombat Stew. Students collected things they wanted to use for their Wombat Stew and then used 

this to help them with their writing.  

How to Make Wombat Stew  

You Will Need  

¶ Boiling water  

¶ Feather  

¶ Leaves  

¶ Gumnuts  

Steps 

1. Pour the boiling hot water in the 

pot.  

2. Rip the feathers frills off the feather 

then sprinkle them in.  

3. Crush the leaf in little pieces then 

put it in.  

4. Place the Gumnuts in the pot.  

5. Get a wooden spoon and stir it.  
 

Tegan Grade 1  


